
 

 

Calendar  
 

Subject to change with ongoing COVID restrictions 

 

DECEMBER 
 

Thursday 8 Year 6 Farewell 
 

Thursday 8 Year 6 Graduation 
 

Friday 9   Kindergarten Graduation 
 

Friday 9  Infants Assembly K-2 
  Class item KH-18 
  2:10pm - 2:40pm 
 

Monday 12 Stage 1 End of Term  
  Movie session at school 
 

Monday 12 Stage 2 End of Term 
  Bowling afternoon 
 

Tuesday 13 Stage 3 End of Term 
  Bowling afternoon 
 

Tuesday 13 Kindergarten End of Year Celebration 
  Inflatable world 
 
Thursday 15 Out of Uniform Day (Mufti Day) 
  Gold coin donation 
 
Friday 16  Last Day of Term 4 
 

Monday 19 School Development Day  
  School Staff only 
 

Tuesday 20 School Development Day  
  School Staff only 
 

JANUARY 2023 
 
Friday 27  Staff Development Day 
 

Monday 30 Staff Development Day 
 

Tuesday 31 Year 1-Year 6 Return to school 
 

FEBRUARY 2023 
 
Tuesday 7  Primary Swimming Carnival 
 
Friday 24  Zone Swimming 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Term 4 Week 9         8 December 2022 

Year 2 Intensive Swimming Program  
 

Year 2 students have spent last week learning how to 
swim and be safe in and out of the water.  
 

Under the leadership of trained Austswim instructors; Mr 
Doug Leabon, Mrs Deb Cross and Mrs Karly Page, the 
students were divided into three groups and taught the 
skills appropriate to their needs.  
 

Many thanks to Mrs Krystal te Groen for her 
organisation, also to instructors, teachers and SLSOs, 
for contributing to such a vital and worthwhile learning 
venture.  
 
Libby Smith 
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Leonie Byrne,  Principal 

Special guests, Parents, staff & students 
 

Good Morning Hello. Welcome to all. 
 

Here we are again, gathered to celebrate the year that was. 
A warm welcome to those new parents who are joining us for their first Tamworth 
South Public School Presentation Ceremony  
 

It is a pleasure to be able to speak to you all, on Presentation day a time of happiness 
and celebration. We celebrated the many successes that the students and the school 
have achieved this year. 
 

2022 has been another busy year with many changes. It is an exciting time, as we try 
to re-establish pre covid traditions whilst integrating new ideas and ways of  
communicating.  

At Tamworth South we have a great leadership team 
which thrives on change, diversity and progress. The 
team is focussed on accelerating learning, using current 
theory and evidence to improve professional practice 
that provides students with the opportunity to be the 
best they can be.  The opportunities being afforded to 
our learners is of the highest quality and meets the  
diverse learning needs of our students.  Teachers  
continue to engage with professional learning because 
they know the importance of keeping abreast of current 
research to enable them to cater for the range of student 
needs, academic, social and emotional, within their 
classrooms.  
 

I am proud and honoured to be able to work with some 
of the best educators that I have had the privilege to 
work alongside over the past 37 years.  Their drive,  
passion, and determination; underpinned by skill, 
knowledge and empathy, has seen teaching and  
learning at Tamworth South continue to progress the 
achievement of our students.  This is demonstrated by 
the 2021 and 2022 NAPLAN results that indicate an  
upswing in student performance.  This data is used with 
other internal and external data to inform lessons. The 
entire teaching team are aware of areas needing  
development, through reflective practice and data  
analysis they are addressing the needs of individual  
students as well as student groups. 
 

I must say thank you to the entire school team, our SAS 
staff, Student Learning Support Officers and of course 
the teaching staff, who have continued to lead and  
support the student’s learning journey. You are all  
incredibly hardworking and clearly dedicated to the 
student at Tamworth South. I appreciate your expertise 
and encouragement of all the students and the  
improvements in results shown by our school data as 
you never forget our mantra “It’s what’s best for kids” 
and that behind the data there sits a child ready to learn. 
One of the obvious changes during 2022 has been to 
our admin area.  Just as our classrooms have been  
refurbished with flexible furniture over the past few 
years, the refurbishment of the admin area has meant 
that Tamworth South now has a modern foyer with a 
more welcoming feel. Some of you may think this  
refurbishment was for the admin staff alone, but the staff 
at TSPS are just custodians for a short while as the 
school forever belongs to the community we are  
here to serve. 
 

In 2022 we have increased our cultural responsive  
practices through engagement with Uraah Innovations, 

Len Waters and the Language Nest, to deliver Gomeroi 
language and cultural lessons across the school. You  
have seen our didgeridoo group, supported by Mark  
Atkins, and our Aboriginal Dance groups that have been  
established to broaden our repertoire of meaningful 
culturally based initiatives.  These initiatives are not just 
for our Aboriginal students, they are offered to all as we 
strive to break down barriers and engage students in 
their learning. 
 

Each year I look back at what the students have 
achieved and how far they have all come. I want to  
congratulate all you wonderful young people in 
achieving a great milestone in your life.  That of  
completing kindergarten to year 6 of primary school  
education. I’d like to specially congratulate year 6 as 
they move to high school – I bet your parents can’t  
believe how quickly the time has flown since you were in 
kindy. 
 

I have been incredibly impressed with our Year 6  
students this year. Whilst, not all are recognised formally 
at this presentation, I know that they have all progressed 
so very much, both academically and socially. I am 
proud of each and everyone of you. 
 

We had several families represented at our Presentation 
Day Ceremony who have been a part of the school for a 
very long time and marks the end of a long chapter in 
primary education.  We have 26 families who are seeing 
their youngest child off to high school and will therefore 
end their association with Tamworth South. Thank you, 
to all of you for your contributions to the school. The 
school is certainly better for having had you as part of 
the school family. 
 
On a final note, I would like to wish everyone an  
absolutely brilliant holiday break and I look forward to 
seeing you in 2023. 
 
Have a wonderful day 
 
Thank you 



 

5/6J-36 

Isobel Hocquard - Remarkable commitment to learning and improvement in mathematics  

Azura Keech - Application and initiative in her learning, leading to great improvement mathematics  

Henry Stilts - Application and initiative in his learning across all areas of school  

Oscar Wallace- Consistent effort and achievement in his academic studies  

Mackenzie Hocquard - Academic Excellence  

Andrew Kensell - Academic Excellence  

Rowan Clark - Pursuit of Personal Excellence  

Charles Stonestreet - Pursuit of Personal Excellence  
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5W-34 

Indiarna Eddy - Significant improvement in all areas  

Kiarn Simpson - Impressive narrative writing  

Alex Wall - Commitment to Creative Arts especially vocal group  

Bellah Brandt - Academic Excellence  

Kaylee Dyke - Pursuit of Personal Excellence  

Gracie Sutton - Most Improved  

6A-09 

Logan Fletcher - Pursuit of excellence in English  

Adam Iskafi - Always striving to reach his personal best  

Mia Wilkinson - Outstanding behaviour and commitment to learning  

Nikalas Dunn - Academic Excellence  

Maddison Marshall - Pursuit of Personal Excellence  

James Tunbridge - Most Improved  

6N-08 

Ashtyn King - Commitment to Learning  

Braityn Reid - Citizenship Award  

Mia Wall - Commitment to Excellence  

Ryley Delforce - Academic Excellence  

Blake Bourke - Pursuit of Personal Excellence  

Lily Clare-Darlington - Most Improved  

5O-07 

Sienna Briggs-Creighton  
For her distinguished achievements in all areas of learning  

Timothy Sykes - For his outstanding commitment to learning in the area  
of Mathematics  

Harmony Walsh - For her ongoing commitment to improving her 
 achievement in all areas of learning  

Chloe Kelso - Academic Excellence  

Chelsea Tobin - Pursuit of Personal Excellence  

Ethan Lancsar - Most Improved  

PRESENTATION DAY 2022 
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3B-11 

Nevaeh Cubis - Consistently striving for personal excellence in all aspects 
of school life  

Liam Dunn - Excellence in Mathematics  

Wuttipat Pajikha - Outstanding attitude and application  
to all aspects of learning  

Kaidence Davis - Academic Excellence  

Brayth Townsend - Pursuit of Personal Excellence  

Tymeeka O’Leary - Most Improved  

4G-05 

Pippa Cozens - For being a respectful, responsible, safe and successful role model  

Fletcher Elsley - For consistent application to improvement in all areas  

Matayia-Jane Mood - For being a motivated and creative learner in all areas  

Kaylee Visocchi - Academic Excellence  

Liam Scott - Pursuit of Personal Excellence  

Harper Edmunds - Most Improved  

4C-06 

Caydan Jeffriess-Tapper - For always displaying a positive attitude and consistent 
effort in all areas of his learning.  

Victor Richards - For consistently demonstrating a diligent work ethic 
 and showing our core values of being responsible, respectful and safe.  

Ruby Wood - For enthusiastically embracing new learning experiences and giving her 
best effort each day.  

Maison Wilcox - Academic Excellence  

Addison Lockyer - Pursuit of Personal Excellence  

Joyleigh Ward - Most Improved  

4H-04 

Jaxon Craig - Excellent improvement in Mathematics  

Braxton McKinnon - Working hard and striving to achieve your best.  

Annah Smith - Enthusiastic manner in which you take part in all learning activities  

Maddison Fletcher - Academic Excellence  

Wachirawat Pajikha - Pursuit of Personal Excellence  

Lucie Ryan - Most Improved  

3/4M-12 

Rylan Coleman - Excellence in literacy and numeracy  

Addison Dwyer - Outstanding attitude and independence in learning  

Ashlyn Holgate - Excellence in literacy and numeracy  

Sarah Love - Creativity and commitment to all learning  

Breeanne Griffiths - Academic Excellence  

Emily Hammond - Academic Excellence  

Chaise McMaster - Pursuit of Personal Excellence  

Kaliiyah Riley - Most Improved  
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2D-16  

Talia Henwood-Kaputin - For persistence and consistent effort in their learning    

Nylah Thomas - For striving for success in all learning areas  

Ashton Withers - For consistently demonstrating a positive attitude 
towards school and learning  

Oliver Apps - Academic Excellence  

Nova Kennedy - Pursuit of Personal Excellence  

Brooklyn McMaster - Most Improved  

26C 

Bailey Hassall - For outstanding progress in all subject areas  

Lachlan Rickard - For outstanding progress in Reading  

Curtis Hassall - Pursuit of Personal Excellence  

Lucan West - Most Improved  

29W 

Jake Piper - Pursuit of Personal Excellence  

27H 

Zac Aslin - Citizenship  

Leighton Windsor - Most Improved  

Lucas Blenkiron - Pursuit of Personal Excellence  

Jacob Maloney - Most Improved  

 

3P-10 

Patricia Evans - A respectful and kind class citizen   

Bennett Lavapie - Consistently being an enthusiastic and engaged learner   

April Miller - Outstanding effort in Literacy   

Madeleine Kensell - Academic Excellence  

Cailin-Kate Balgoa - Pursuit of Personal Excellence  

Leighton Knight - Most Improved  

25M 

Kyrn Doran - Pursuit of Personal Excellence  

Zylah Wheeler - Citizenship  

Makenzi Evans - Pursuit of Personal Excellence  

Cali Baker - Most Improved  

2S-17  

Logan Clark - Conscientious attitude and passion for learning  

Ayden Miller - A role model of respect, responsibility and safety 

Elektra Richards - Outstanding effort and application in all Key Learning Areas  

Baylor Kent - Academic Excellence  

Oliver Pepper - Pursuit of Personal Excellence  

Allira Porter - Most Improved  
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KT-20  

Holli Addo - Outstanding improvement in all areas of Literacy  

Adam Daley - Outstanding commitment to all areas of his learning  

Ariah Johns - Outstanding commitment to all areas of his learning  

Lloyd Vigar - Academic Excellence  

Tori Tait - Pursuit of Personal Excellence  

2N-15  

Cohen Darlington - A highly motivated student who always strives for his best  

Sarah Mahoney - Improved effort in all areas  

Kara Visocchi - Demonstrates a positive attitude towards all aspects of school life  

Rinchen Lama - Academic Excellence  

Scarlett Vigar - Pursuit of Personal Excellence  

Kye-Sean Conlan-Smith - Most Improved  

1B-24  

Leonard Carlson - For his wonderful work ethic and enthusiasm in his learning  

Latrell Price - For being an outstanding school citizen who is responsible,  
respectful and safe to be successful  

Arthur Robinson - Excellence in Mathematics  

Nixon Keech - Academic Excellence  

Emily Adeeb - Pursuit of Personal Excellence  

Makenzie Mellross - Most Improved  

1W-23  

Ruby Moore - Outstanding enthusiasm towards learning 

Lylah Robb - Demonstrating a positive attitude towards all aspects of school life  

Xavier Vigar - Outstanding commitment to our school values of being responsible and     
respectful  

Alex Hempstead - Academic Excellence  

Lilah McKenzie - Pursuit of Personal Excellence  

Peyton Cross - Most Improved  

1R-22  

Tulierah Livermore - Consistently demonstrates all school values  

Elizabeth Piper - Improved effort in all areas  

Huntah Young - A highly motivated student who always strives for his best 

Hoang Nguyen (Hong Newan) - Academic Excellence  

Ellianna Thomas - Pursuit of Personal Excellence  

Zayla Matthews - Most Improved  

1L-21  

Aleah Edgecock - Highly motivated students who always strives for her best 

Harley Porter-Flett - Improved effort in all areas  

Rebekah Sykes - Demonstrates a positive attitude towards all aspects of school life  

Ara Argue - Academic Excellence  

Zali Herden - Pursuit of Personal Excellence  

Brooklyn-Sage Sutton - Most Improved  
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MAJOR AWARDS SPORT 

PSSA 

Ryley Delforce :- Netball & Softball 

Kathryn Duffy-Hill :- Athletics & Basketball 

Lachlan Hull :- Athletics 

Damon Langford :- Basketball & Softball 

Chase Patterson :- Basketball 

KO-19 

Mari Duffy-Hill - Excellent effort and achievement in reading  

Bertha Leslie - Engagement in using technology and helping others to use  
technology  

Dominic Wall - Excellent effort and achievement in Mathematics 

Harlan Townsend - Academic Excellence  

Marlie Coombes - Pursuit of Personal Excellence  

Tyreece White - Most Improved  

KH-18  

Deklan Hodgson - Excellent problem solving skills in Mathematics  

Aimee McCahon - Excellence in English  

Dominic Tobin - Being a safe, respectful and responsible student  

Isla Whitbread - Academic Excellence  

Grayson Southwell - Pursuit of Personal Excellence  

Keanan Cochrane - Most Improved  

Female Sportsperson of the 
Year 

 
Kathryn Duffy-Hill  

Highly Commended  
Female Sportsperson of 

the Year 
 

Maddison Marshall  

Male Sportsperson of the 
Year  

 

Damon Langford  

Highly Commended 
Male Sportsperson of 

the Year 
 

Andrew Kensell  
& 

Ryley Delforce  

Winning House 
for  

 

2022 
 

LAWSON 

Patrons Award 2022 
 

Andrew Kensell 
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Hoban Award 2022 
 

Damon Langford  

Teachers Federation 
Citizenship Award 

 

Ryley Delforce 

Outstanding Aboriginal  
Student 

 

Kathryn Duffy-Hill 

PBL Awards 
3-6  

Casey Miller 

Performing Arts Award 
 

Isobel Hocquard 

Shaw Family Environmental 
Award 

 

Jan Hannemann 

Parents and Citizens  

Award 
 

Mia Wall 

PBL Awards 
K-2  

Kyrn Doran 

Gamilaraay Language 
Awards  

 
Tyson Tombek 

Principal’s Award 2022 
 

Nikalas Dunn 

Tamworth 
South Public 

School 
 

DUX Award  
 

Casey Miller 
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School canteen meets the NSW Healthy School Canteen Strategy  
 
Our canteen menu has been assessed against the Food and Drink Criteria of the NSW 
Healthy School Canteen Strategy. We are pleased to announce that our school canteen 
is meeting the requirements of the Strategy. 
 
By having a healthy canteen we are supporting the health and wellbeing of our students. 
The canteen has been awarded the Great Choice Certificate. The certificate is valid for 
three years from the date of issue. 
 
A big congratulations to Michelle Weber and the P&C members who have played a role 
in this achievement. 
 

Class 5W and 5O Excursion 
 

On Tuesday 6 December classes 5W and 5O went to the Tamworth Regional Astronomy and Science Centre. The 
students learnt about the sun, looking at it in real time through a special telescope. We also saw illuminous minerals, 
a telescope worth 200 million dollars and lots of amazing artifacts from space.  
 

The wonderful volunteers at the Astronomy Centre really helped the students understand about Space and the size 
of the sun. 
 
Joanna Reeve 

Congratulations! Highly Accomplished Teacher  
 

Highly Accomplished teachers are recognised as highly effective, skilled classroom  
practitioners who routinely work independently and collaboratively to improve their own 
practice and the practice of colleagues. They are knowledgeable and active  
members of the school.  
 

Mrs Vicki Goward has been recognised for her excellence as a highly, skilled teacher 
and is now classified at a Highly Accomplished Teacher (HAT).  Mrs Goward is one of 
only around 85 HATs across the state and 840 nationwide. 
 
Tamworth South PS has certainly benefitted from her high level of expertise and are so 
pleased her commitment to educating children has been recognised.  
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Class 4H-04 Mrs Hannemann 
 

4H-04 have enjoyed participating in the Toyota Dream Car Art 
Colouring-in competition over the past few weeks. 
 

Students designed their own original dream car using any 
drawing materials, including, colour pencils, markers,  
crayons and water paints. 
 

For their efforts students were rewarded with their own  
Toyota Hat. 

Class 1B-24 Mrs Benson 
 

Last week, 4H and 1B joined 
together to create some  
Christmas craft.  
 

We made Santa Claus!  
1B loved having 4H and Mrs 
Smith visit us this year for  
buddy time.   



 

 

Term 4  
 

Azaleah Waters-Cain - 4G-05 
For showing great skill and creativity in 
visual arts 

Principal’s  
Ribbons 
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Term 4 Assembly Awards 
Student of the Week 

 

K-2 
 

Annabelle Langenbaker - KH-18 
Stephen Benning - KT-20 
Zekke Blair - 1L-21  
Kaiden Gibson - 1R-22  
Ruby Moore - 1W-23  
Zaiden Johnson-Dickson - 1B-24 
Joshua Aslin - 25M  
Payton Minchell - 2N-15 
Madison Apps - 2D-16 
Oliver Pepper - 2S-17  

 
 

Uniform Award 
KT-20 

 

Assembly Award 
1W-23 

Term 4 - Assembly  
Merit Awards 

 

K-2 
 

Harmony Dyke - KH-18  
Aubrey-Rose Longabardi - KO-19 
Ilah Finlay - KO-19 
Taliah-Anne Hassall - KT-20 
Emily Kohlis - 1L-21  
Rikku West - 1R-22 
Kaiden Marquett - 1W-23  
Lenny Carlson - 1B-24  
Zylah Wheeler - 25M 
Preston Crockatt - 2N-15 
Nayte Slater - 2D-16 
Connor Rippin - 2S-17  

Term 4 - Assembly Awards 
Student of the Week 

 

3-6 
 

Tigal Henwood-Kaputin - 3P-10 
Imogen Langford - 3W-11 
Lexx Styman - 3/4M-12  
Blaize Nowland - 4H-04 
Maya Jones - 4G-05 
Pypah Burwell - 4C-06 
Grace Tunbridge - 5O-07 
Jacob Chapman - 5W-34 
Heather Love - 5/6J-36 
Ashtyn King - 6N-08 
Jimmy Tunbridge - 6A-09 
Bailey Rickard - 27H 

Term 4 - Assembly 
Merit Awards 

3-6 
 

Rhyan Barber -  3P-10 
Kyiesha Squires - 3W-11 
Braxton McMaster - 3W-11 
Addison Dwyer - 3/4M-12  
Sophie Kohlis - 3/4M-12 
Annah Smith - 4H-04 
Kallyne McCluand - 4H-04 
Tyler Cain - 4G-05 
Kloey Scott- 4G-05 
Lyndon Saunders - 4C-06 
Jahkobi Johns - 4C-06 
Shontelle Wallwork- 5O-07 
Kaile Howlett - 5W-34 
Chelsea Field - 5/6J-36 
Sieshia Mood - 6N-08 
Chase Patterson - 6A-09 

 
OUT OF UNIFORM DAY 

 

Thursday 15 December  
 

We are having an out of 
uniform day at school.  

 
We are hoping to raise 
money to help a family 

in our school community. 
 

Let’s brighten up this day 
and make our school shine 

in colour . 
 

Please don’t forget to bring 
a Gold coin 
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Aboriginal 
Education Officer 

Certificate 
3-6 

 

 

Grace Tunbridge - 5O-07 
For an excellent dance performance at the Masonic Village Nursing Home 
 

Cadel Evans - 6N-08 
For always taking pride in all class and school activities 
 

Ashytn King - 6N-08 
For always taking pride in all class and school activities 
 

Lillee Bailey - 4G-05 
For showing kindness and compassion to others 
 

Lachlan Rickard - 26 
For showing strength to make a speech in front of the school community 
 

Gracie Sutton - 5W-34 
For an excellent dance performance at the Masonic Village Nursing Home 
 

Bellah Brandt - 5W-34 
For an excellent dance performance at the Masonic Village Nursing Home 
 

Sienna Briggs-Creighton - 5O-07 
For an excellent dance performance at the Masonic Village Nursing Home 
 

Sophia Iskafi - 5W-34 
For an excellent dance performance at the Masonic Village Nursing Home 

 

Kyharni Beale-Smith - 5O-07 
For an excellent dance performance at the Masonic Village Nursing Home 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Ariah Johns - KT-20 
For her outstanding commitment to learning Gamilaraay Language 
 

Olivia Stevens - 2S-17 
For striving to learn each day 
 

Jaylan Munro - 2N-15 
For his outstanding commitment to learning Gamilaraay Language 
 

Charlotte Kinsela-Jas - 2D-16 
For working hard during spelling 
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Congratulations to the PBL "I've been caught making 
good choices" winners all received $5.00 canteen  
coupons at Monday’s assembly. 
 

PBL Term 4 
K-2 
William Copper - 1L-21 
Mallirah Livermore–Adams - 1B-24 
Bertha  Leslie - KO-19 
Tattum Charlesworth - 2S-17 
Kiarnee Bower - 2S-17 
Kylan Cathro-Nean - 2S-17 
 

3-6 
Cohen Blair - 3P-10 
Yzabelle Burgess - 3P-10 
Bennett Lavapie - 3P-10 
Taylor Hawkins - 3W-11 
Emily Hammond - 3/4M-12 
Ethan Brandt - 4G-05 
 

Support Unit 
River Graham - 26C 

Curtis Hassall - 26C 
 

 
 

Sports Awards TSPS 
Sporting Stars 

 
 

Jaxon Shanley - 4G-05 
For trying your best and showing sportsmanship 
 

Kaiden Mood - 6A-09 
For trying your best and showing sportsmanship 
 

Ashlyn Berryman - 3/4M-12  
For trying your best and showing sportsmanship 
 

Shontelle Wallwork - 5O-07 
For trying your best and showing sportsmanship 
 

Ameliah Cathro-Nean - 3W-11 
Good Sportsmanship 
 
 

 

REV UP READING CLASS AWARDS 

CONGRATULATIONS 

 

School Office Hours 
 

Front office opens at 8:15am to 4:00pm 
Monday to Friday 
 

When the office is unattended our  
answering machine is available 

 



 

PBL 
We have a growth mindset 

Week 2 2023 
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PBL 
We can help others to be resilient 

Week 10 
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Uniform Shop through Flexischools  
 

If you are placing an order through Flexischools you 
will need to place the order by 5:00pm the day  
before. 
 

You will need to open your App  

• Choose ''shop'' 

• Click green order button 

• Choose your delivery date  

• Click through the categories to find what you 
need 

• Confirm your order 

• Choose your payment type  
Your order with your invoice will be sent to your child's 
classroom to take home. 
 

Please phone 6765 8426 with any queries. Please 
leave a message at the office and I will get in contact 
with you as soon as I can. 
 

If you require an exchange of sizes please keep all tags 
on the items if you wish to exchange.  
 

Please note :-That cash is being accepted at the 
Canteen. 
 

Thank you         Michelle Weber  
  Canteen Manager  

tspspandc@gmail.com 

Update on Uniform Shop Hours 
 

Uniform Shop will be open between  
8:40am - 9:10am each day 
 

12:30pm - 1:30pm each day 
 

By appointment only 2:30pm - 3:30pm.  
If you wish to make an afternoon appointment send a 
post to the P & C Facebook page or contact the  
office and leave your details. We will contact you  
within 3 days to arrange an appointment. 
 

Eftpos and cash will be accepted. 
 

Parents/Carers can come to the canteen between the 
above times as we are unable to sell uniform shop 
stock in the mornings, due to no volunteers at this 
stage.  
 

Parents/Carers can phone the school and be put 
through to order and the stock will be sent to the child 
in the lunch baskets.  
 

Flexi Schools is still the most preferred option as it is 
easy for all. Any orders placed before 5:00pm should 
be sent to the student the next school day, however, 
sometimes there can be delays but all stock should be 
provided within 3 days of order. 
 

If a student is away when order gets sent to their 
classroom, the class teacher will hold it for them for 
the next time they are in. 
 

P & C  

Canteen News 
 

Orders after the 9:10am morning bell will only be able to be 
sandwiches.  
 

We are now able to have volunteers back, however some 
days will still only have one staff member on site, so we 
appreciate your patience and understanding.  
 

We encourage all to utilize the Flexi School App, it is very 
easy to use and convenient.  
 

If you need to cancel a Flexi-School order, please do so 
before 9:00am, go into your order and press cancel, you will 
be refunded through Flexi themselves back into your  
account, we are not able to cancel the order ourselves as 
this is your individual account. 
 

Please be aware that once an order is cooked, we are not 
able to refund if the child is not at school or leaves early, so 
we need to know as soon as possible, if your child has a 
sibling, we will offer it to them so it does not go to waste if 
they wish to have it.  
 

We can hold some food over for the next day once the  
student is back at school and we will work with you as much 
as we can, however we cannot do this for anything hot as 
this would violate health and safety regulations.  
 

We would like to thankyou all for your patience and  
understanding over the last couple of years with all the 
COVID issues, we appreciate your continued support of our 
canteen.  
 

P & C 

 

Parent and Citizens 
 

Our P&C meetings are held on the third Wednesday of each 
month. 
 

There will be no more P&C meetings until 2023.  
 

A gold coin donation is all that is required to become a  
member. It is a great way to meet new people and become 
involved at your child's school. 
 

The P&C do an amazing job supporting our school, it would be 
wonderful to see more parents/carers or grandparents being  
actively involved so activities like our Mothers’ and Fathers’ 
Day stalls, pie drives, cookie dough fundraising, clothing pool 
and canteen are not lost to our school.    We would love to see 
you at our next meeting. 

 

Dear Tamworth South Community 
 
The P&C would like to thank everyone for their support  in 
fundraising for our school in 2022. 
 
We wish a safe and festive holiday for all our families and we 
look forward to working together in 2023 
 
Your P&C Team 

 

Keep you eyes on this space  

for our  

New Menu coming  

2023! 
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Tamworth Youth Night @ The Youthie 
  
Please see attached flyer for (Police) Youth Program 
planned for Saturday 17

th
 December 2022 from 6pm – 

12am at The Youthie, Quinn Street, West Tamworth. 
  
Fun, Food, Games, Movies, Activities, Music and NSW 
Fire and Rescue display. 
  
Dinner (Pizza) will be provided and all ages welcome. 
  
We will have buses to assist with pick up and drop off – 
If transport is required please email name, address and 
a contact number 
to oxleyyouth@police.nsw.gov.au before  
Friday 16

th
 December 2022. 

  

mailto:oxleyyouth@police.nsw.gov.au

